
December  2015 

 

Christmas 
Worship 
Schedule 

Dear Parish Family, 

 It’s that time of year again when we ask that age 

old question, “Where has the year gone? It’s December 

again.” It’s a time when our already hectic schedule has 

gotten even more frantic.  We get to do all those fun 

jobs, like crawling into the attic and pulling out the tree 

and the boxes of ornaments and lights and hauling them 

downstairs. Then trying to remember how it fits                        

together and then checking the lights and trying to find 

out which lights are burned out and then unpacking the 

ornaments and finding just the right place to put them 

on the tree. We also have many fun traditions ranging 

from the movies we see to the foods we eat. 

 On our trip to the holy land this past October, 

Donna and I were honored to attend a service in grotto 

underneath the church of the Holy Nativity in Bethle-

hem, the traditional place where Jesus was thought to 

have been born. When you visit the Holy Land, you 

quickly find out that location of events is not a precise 

science.  

 That is precisely the point; all these things like 

the year or the date or place or time of Jesus’ birth are 

secondary.  We celebrate Christmas because Christ was 

born.  We celebrate the fact that God loved us so much 

that he came into this world to show us and teach us 

how to live and finally to die for our sins so that we 

might live eternally with him.  God’s love and concern 

for us is the reason we celebrate and give thanks for this 

birth.    

 Even though this is a busy season for everyone,            

I hope we can all take time each day, to give thanks for 

this birth which we so lavishly celebrate.  The world we 

live in is sometimes a frightening place, all we have to 

do is listen to the news to realize that fact, but let us 

work and pray to make the world we live more just and 

loving for everyone not only this time of year, but also 

during each day of the new year. 

Faithfully,  Fr. Ken+ 

 

Sunday, December  20 

Children’s Pageant 

@ the 10:30 AM Eucharist 

 

Christmas Eve 

Thursday, December 24 

 

5:00PM  Holy Eucharist, Rite II 

 A service especially suited for young children 

(no incense) 

We ask the children who are coming to the early 
service on Christmas Eve, to bring their baby  
Jesus with them from home. The  children will 
be invited to join in the  procession and place 

their baby Jesus in the manger in front of the  
altar.  They will meet in the parish hall prior to 
the worship service, and of course, take their                  
baby Jesus home with them after the service. 

 

10:30 PM Choral Prelude 

11:00PM  Festive Holy Eucharist, Rite II 

(with incense) 
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Meeting called to order by Father Brown with reflection and prayer by Mother Brown. 

Skeet Jernigan presented financial reports, which were accepted unanimously. 

 Parish Pledge Drive Update 

 Discussion was held about BBQ cost/profit and organization.  

 ADMINISTRATION: Delegates for Diocese Convention presented to Vestry and approval: Jack Yates, 
Judy Yates – alternate, Sarah Gose, James Gose – alternate, Jerry Feldmann, Tykie Feldmann – alter-
nate.                                                                                                                        

Eleven parishioners have been asked to run for Vestry.  

 NEW BUSINESS: The All Saints’ Episcopal Church Annual Meeting will be held on January 17, 2016.                                                                                                  

 INTERIM RECTOR: Service booklets will be printed for the Advent season to be used and collected 
each Sunday as a gesture of hospitality to cut down on service book usage for newcomers.                                 
Announcements will be done only by Fr. Brown on Sunday mornings to cut down on time.                                                                                                             

 ORDINATIONS: February 6 – Sarai Wender will be ordained at the Cathedral in Knoxville February 7 – 
Sarai will be serving at All Saints’ as Deacon and a reception will be held in in her honor after the  

 service. Ordinations for both Jim and Gigi Sharp TBA  

 OUTREACH: The Humanitarian Award was presented to All Saints’ by the Food on Foot ministry for 
our continued and consistent support. Boxes for pajamas will be put out for Food on Foot.                                                                                                               
The ECW will support CEASE for their Christmas project. Bring a nice gift for a woman to the Christmas 
party to be donated, and don’t wrap it.                                                  

 There will be an Advent drive for the Mongolian Veterinary Ministry of Helen & Justin Woolsey,                          

 The money is here for the Hidden Treasures plant beds, and they will be installed shortly.                        

 YOUTH: December 9 – Gingerbread Houses for Wednesday PM program          

 December 11 – Central Services – pack family gifts for Christmas                        

 December 20 – Christmas Pageant (Lauren Cordle Leading)                               

 WORSHIP: Christmas Decorating for the church will be on Sunday,  December 20th following the 10:30 
service - including lunch                                                            

 PARISH LIFE: Family Christmas Dinner on Wednesday, December 16th at 5:30PM VISIONING PROCESS: 
Discussion concerning the history and future of All Saints’   

 JUNIOR WARDEN: The air conditioning with humidifier has been up and running for two weeks. There 
will be a meeting to learn how to use the thermostats and the system.                                                                                                              

 INTERIM RECTOR: Lessons and Carols service – December 6th  

 Christmas services will be held at 5PM and 10:30PM (Caroling & Music 10:30 followed by the                          
Christmas Eve service at 11:00PM)                                                                                             

ADJOURN: Meeting was adjourned at 7:39 with meditation by K. Brown. 
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By the time you read this, the Thanksgiving foods collected will have been delivered to Central Services. Thank you 
for your generous contributions. After this special drive, we will continue our on-going support for this agency so 
please continue to bring a can or two of food. The basket carried to the altar each Sunday will remain in the Nar-
thex for your gifts. 

 

After Thanksgiving, a box will be put in the Narthex for pajamas for Food on Foot. All pajamas must be brought to 
the church by Wednesday, December 16th so I can deliver them in time for the distribution on Saturday, December 
19, the day the children will pick up their last food bag before Christmas. Carolyn, at Food on Foot, says one of 
their biggest requests is for sleep pants in Men's sizes Small, Medium and Large. There is also a need for both boys' 
and girls' pajamas in sizes 8 -10 and 14 -16 as well as pajamas for girls who wear Ladies' sizes Small, Medium and 
Large. This has always seemed to be a popular Outreach asking. It fulfills a real need while being something easy to 
obtain and relatively inexpensive. 

 

We will continue to fill food bags for Food on Foot usually on the second and fourth Wednesday of each month. 
Your contributions are vital to this program. If you wish to write a check, please designate it for Food on Foot. 

 

As their Christmas outreach project this year, the ECW will be asking members to bring a gift for a woman who is in 
shelter at CEASE. Toys for Tots and other Organizations provide for the children, but the women are often left out. 
Suggestions for these gifts are a nice, inexpensive piece of jewelry, pretty lotions, nice gloves, manicure items like 
nail polish and remover, etc. or pretty bedroom slippers or a small bottle of perfume. These gifts do not need to be 
wrapped as they will be on display in a special room so the children can select gifts for their mothers. Any excess 
gifts will be saved for upcoming birthdays of shelter residents. We think this will be a fun thing for our members to 
do and will certainly help make holidays brighter for those in shelter. 

 

We will also be having a short Advent drive for funds to support Lynne Ann’s daughter and her husband on their 
mission to Mongolia. A short, informative request will be made at both services for two Sundays early in Advent. I 
know some members are already supporting this young couple, but this will give others a chance to contribute to 
this very worthy cause. 

 

Lend a Hand will be helping construct the garden beds for Hidden Treasures since that group has raised the money 
necessary to buy supplies. Lend a Hand has completed other small jobs, and if you know of a need, please let Larry 
McGowan or me know. 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our Outreach programs. 

Blessings to all, 

Ginger Goolsby, Outreach Liaison to the Vestry 



                                         Page 4 December  2015 
 

 

 

 
 
I am glad to announce that the 
new air conditioner/heat                  
system for the church sanctu-
ary has been installed and is 
working properly. Besides heat 
and air, it also controls the            
humidity within the church. It 
also has four additional                  

temperature sensing units so the temperature is 
averaged instead of just a reading at the rear of 
the sanctuary. Let me know if the temperature 
settings we have selected are OK! 
 
George Giles, Junior Warden 

Adult Forum continues in December with videos 

and lively discussions about what it means to be                        

"Crazy Christians." Led by Gigi and Jim Sharp and 

based on the book of the same name by the Most 

Rev. Michael Curry, our new Presiding Bishop.  

 

Please join us in the Memorial Room downstairs at 

9:15 a.m. every Sunday! 
Special Holiday Dinner 

December 16th we will have a special holiday 

family dinner at 5:30. Bring a covered dish... 

enough for your family plus one. The church will 

provide the meat, bread, and drinks.   

 

Come join the fun.  

Brooke White, Parish Life Liaison to the Vestry 

Just note: we are into the last quarter of the year. 
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We have been reaching out to the large Hispanic/Latino community in Morristown in several ways. 

 

First:  Through the periodic gatherings and discussions of Project Canterbury, which is about 50%                   

Hispanic young adults, Henry and Cindy Selby have listened and offered guidance. One of the issues that 

concerns these young men and women, most of whom are lawfully present through Deferred Action 

Childhood  Arrivals (DACA), working full time and attending college, is that of Tuition Equality, allowing 

DACA students to pay in-state tuition at state colleges. (The difference between in-state out-of-state 

tuition is substantial, e.g. ETSU: $7,543 vs $23,623; MTSU: $7,840 vs $24,070). A recent bill addressing 

this issue passed in the TN Senate 21-12. When it came before the TN House of Representatives, the 

vote was 49-47, but failed by ONE VOTE because it needed 50 votes to pass. The Tuition Equality bill 

comes back before the House in March of 2016. The Project Canterbury students have been actively 

raising public awareness of their plight, attending meetings with the Tennessee Immigrant & Refugee 

Coalition folks in Knoxville, and contacting   Representatives. 

 

Second:  All Saints’ is a member of HOLA Lakeway (Hispanic Outreach Leadership Association)                 

represented by Henry and Cindy Selby at their monthly meetings. This organization, headed by attorney 

Willie Santana, has the mission of facilitating the integration of the Hispanic/Latino families of the  

Lakeway area into the community, through a language exchange (local ESL and Spanish classes),                     

celebration of Latino culture in an annual food festival, and increasing positive media coverage of                      

Hispanics in the community. All Saints’ is providing meeting space for HOLA Lakeway on December 14 at 

6PM. If you would like to help me prepare the parish hall to be especially welcoming (think tablecloths, 

flowers), please contact me. 

 

And keep Wednesday, December 2, open on you calendar for a possible special speaker explaining  

Tuition Equality. 

 

-- Cindy Selby 
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   Our Youth and Children had a spiritual wonderful time in November with our Youth Sunday Service.  
James (Jimmy) Gose did a very moving homily.  After the Youth Sunday Eucharist, our youth had their annual 
walk-a-thon fundraiser and we thank the parish family for all their support.  The youth also had a bake sale  
during our parish Christmas Bazaar that Mary Dockery organized as a youth fundraiser . We celebrated Grand-
parents and Advent Wreath making Sunday, November 22. 

The Youth and Children wish the parish family a very blessed and safe Christmas season!      

 

Youth Schedule for December: 

 Dec. 9 5:30-7pm Gingerbread House making  

 Dec. 11 6-9pm Christmas Gift packing at Central Services 

 Dec. 20 during 10:30 Eucharist Children’s Christmas Pageant 

 

John Hutchins 

Vestry Liaison for Youth      

 

James Gose presented  our homily for 

Youth Sunday. Jackson Hutchins served as  Lector. 

Jose Sanchez & Rebekah Garber  

performed Acolyte duties. 

Left: Our stellar 

youth ushers 

 

Right: Youth 

Group sign-up for 

Walk-A-Thon 

Fundraiser 
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Lessons and Carols 

 

The service of Lesson and Carols began 

in England in the late 19th century and 

early 20th century. The service is                

composed of seven or nine lessons 

each followed by a musical anthem or 

Advent hymn. The service was usually 

done on Sunday afternoons or                      

evenings. In this country it has become 

popular over the last 50 years. 

This year at All Saints’ we are going to 

try a variation of last year’s service 

where we have an abbreviated lessons 

and carols at the beginning of the                       

service followed by the Eucharist.  This 

will allow us to enjoy this service                  

without adding to already busy time of 

year for everyone. Our service of                 

Advent Lessons and Carols will be on 

December 6 at 10:30 am.  Please join us 

and bring a friend. 

 

ECW Christmas Party 
Sunday, December 13, 3:00 
Home of Sheri Chiappetta 

Adult beverages and dinner                                            
will be provided as last year. 

Cost is $12.00 
 

 
Also bring a gift ($15) for some sort of a                  

'crazy Santa' gift exchange. 
 
Finally our charity this year will be 
CEASE. We will be collecting Christmas 
gifts for the children at CEASE to give 
their mothers on Christmas. CEASE sets 
up a special shop for the children to go 
into to pick out a small gift for their 
mother. Suggestions are (inexpensive) 
jewelry, lotions, wallets, gloves, little 
knick-knacks, etc. Seems the children are 
well taken care of through other pro-
grams, like Angel Tree. But the moms 
usually don't get anything. This makes 
the children feel very good! Please DO 
NOT wrap the gift. CEASE will help the 
children wrap the gifts. 
 
Please r.s.v.p. to me if you will be able to 
attend. We had a great time last year and 
look forward to celebrating Jesus in our 
holiday with all of you this year.  
 
Marylou Mauney 
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In memory of  Billy Massey 

Sarah & Jim Gose 

 

In memory of  Charlie Harrison, father of Louise Joyce 

Sarah & Jim Gose 

 

In memory of Gertrude Zander 

Georgia & William Nehls 

Sarah & Jim Gose 

Robert A. Swisher, Jr. 

 

In memory of Baron Holt 

Sarah & Jim Gose 

 

In memory of  Irene Worley, mother of Virginia Carey 

Peggy Brock 

Sarah & Jim Gose 

 

In memory of Jack Hutchins, father of John Hutchins 

Peggy Brock 

Suzy & Raymond Lowry 

Tonya & Edward Hodges 

WORSHIP MINISTRY 

 

 Advent is here, a time for us to prepare and be 
mindful of the birth of Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior.  
This is the beginning of a spiritual rebirth in which love, 
peace and faith radiate through God’s pure light and love. 

 This is a very busy time in which we have many 
things to prepare for starting with the making of Advent 
Wreaths and putting greens upon the altar. The Sunday 
before Christmas, December 20th, we will be trimming the 
tree and making garlands of greenery to festoon the                     
sanctuary for the season. I want to take this opportunity to 
invite everyone who would like to help and participate to 
please come.  This will start after church on that Sunday 
with lunch then beginning the festivities.  We did this last 
year and started a tradition that brings parish family                        
together working toward the same goal.  There was such a 
fellowship between people that everyone shined in their 
own special way. Please join us and be part of this               
wonderful and beautiful tradition.  

 

Remember: Worship Committee meeting at 6pm Dec. 8th.  

Walking in God’s Love,     

David Burnette, Vestry Liaison for Worship. 
 

 Remember John White as he  
 rehabs in Johnson City following 
              open heart surgery.                                               
 Cards appreciated! 
                                                                                                                
 John White 
      James H. Qullien Medical Center 
      P.O. Box 4000 
      Bldg. 162 
      CLC 2 
      Johnson City, TN 37684 
 

Your Search Committee 
 Is working hard for you! 

 
We are very close to having our 

All Saints’ profile complete! 
 

Stay tuned for the unveiling in 
the very near future! 
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Birthdays & Anniversaries 

02 Lena Giles,  

03 Janis Dixon, Michelle Zitt 

04 Deanna Bagley 

05 Laura Shiveler 

06 Holley Dickens, Dan Leonard, Howard Mauney,  

07 Matthew Barnes, Sheri & Michael Chiappetta* 

08 Shereé Cardone , Mary Ann & Larry Mills* 

10 Jim Gose, Judy Altom, Michael Guyer 

12 Jean & Skeet Jones*, Janis & Richard Dixon* 

15 David Briggs 

17  Suzy & Raymond Lowry*,  

 Cathy & Michael Guyer* 

19  Lynne Ann Anderson, Shamron & Wayne  

 Stambaugh* 

20 Kathryn Hutchins 

21 Christina Spencer 

22 Michael Cardone, Jackie Fleming 

23 Sue Justis, Kenny Zitt 

25 Dick Rice, Skeet Jernigan 

26 Teresa & Hugh Clement* 

27 Bruce Plum 

28 Susan & Jim Fuhr* 

29  Josh Mattocks, Natalie Shipley,  

 Sarah & Jim Gose*, Amy & Chris Sharp* 

30 Ed Wing 

31  Barbra Stephenson, Nancy Fishman, 

  Judy Yates 

 

 

Parish Prayer List 

(Names will remain on the list for 
three weeks. To place a name on the 
prayer list or request that a name be 

retained, contact The Rev. Ken Brown, 
dospadres@aol.com,  

Louise Joyce, mlmlkjoyce@aol.com,  

  or LA, landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org) 

 

 
Nancy Jernigan; Joe Bacon; John Hawkins; Nikki Wills;                
Ray Leu; Frani Bickart, sister-in-law of Carol-Jean & David 
Webster; Fran Carroll, sister of Larry McGowan; Esther          
Dunning, sister-in-law of Mary Zabrosky; Ernie Livesay;       
Jamia Blazer; Terry Hamilton; Ashley Taylor, daughter of 
Dave Auton; Bill Adams, son of Tykie & Jerry Feldmann;          
Diane Fox; Jack Melton, son-in-law of Cathy Varner; David 
Brooks; Madison Carey; Dave Silvers; Debbie Young;                    
Ian Bond; Jackie Gerding & Joyce Terry, sisters of Susan 
Fuhr; Al Taylor, brother of Ginger Goolsby; Keith & Valen 
Auker; Doe Jarvis; Rural Johnson; Mac Massey: Melissa 
Weaver; John White; Rob Holiway, son-in-law of Pat 
Clevenger;  Bill Marshall; Elaine Bennett; Jerry Rogers; Jack 
Yates;  Amy Downs  

 
Diocese: our sister missions in South Dakota: St. Elizabeth’s,              
Wakpala; St. James’, Mobridge; St. John’s, Bullhead;                        
St. Paul’s, Little Eagle 

 
Those in the Armed Forces: Joseph Carson; Dakota Faw; 
Ryan Oliver; Daniel Thomas; John Minarik; Jacob Frederick; 
Timothy Ellison; Rebecca Holman; Mitchell Craver 

 

Artisan All Saint’s Crosses available again! 

Larry Knighten has resupplied us with the beautiful  

silver crosses! Crosses are $75.00 and can be                

purchased from Lynne Ann in the church office. 

These works of art make wonderful gifts…Christmas 

is just around the corner. 

mailto:dospadres@aol.com
mailto:mlmlkjoyce@aol.com
mailto:landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org
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  12/6/2015 12/13/2015 12/20/2015 12/24   5pm 12/24/2015 12/27/2015 1/3/2016 

ALTAR GUILD 

Team 4 Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 3 Team 3 Team 4 

Lena Giles Judy Anglin Judy Bartholomew Brooke White Brooke White Brooke White Lena Giles 

Sheri Chiapetta Pat Pigmon Carolyn Dean Diane Fox Diane Fox Diane Fox Sheri Chiapetta 

Alyssa Chiapetta Toni Dosil Virginia Carey Taryn Herzog Taryn Herzog Taryn Herzog Alyssa Chiapetta 

  Shirley DeGroff Janis Dixon S. Stambaugh S. Stambaugh S. Stambaugh   

BREAD MINISTRY Lena Giles Mark Joyce Larry McGowan 

  

Martha Simerl Mary Zabrosky 

ACOLYTES 8 
Kim Torres Larry Knighten Earl Hall Larry McGowan Dave Auton 

Larry McGowan Dave Auton Kathy Jones-Terry Kim Torres Earl Hall 

CHAL/INTER 8 Glenn Thompson Cheryl Jones Cindi Husk Glenn Thompson Larry McGowan 

2ND CHALICE 8 Sam Yeary Larry McGowan Dave Auton Sam Yeary Cheryl Jones 

GREETER  8 Dave Auton William Rooney MaryLou Mauney Dave Auton Howard Mauney 

HOSPITALITY 8 Tykie Feldman MaryLou Mauney Blue McGowan Martha Simerl 
Carol-Jean Web-
ster 

LECTOR OT/ PSALM 
8 Martha Simerl Kenny Zitt Cheryl Jones Sam Yeary Kim Torres 

LECTOR NT 8 Sam Yeary Hobart Smith Melissa Weaver MaryLou Mauney Cindi Husk 

USHERS  8 
Howard Mauney Roland Zitt Susan McGowan Martha Simerl William Rooney 

Marylou Mauney Kathy Jones-Terry Larry Knighten Howard Mauney Skeet Jernigan 

VPR 8 Marylou Mauney Ginger Goolsby Cindy Selby Ginger Goolsby Brooke White 

        

ACOLYTES 10:30 

Jim Fuhr Jay Gose Jimmy Gose Kim Torres Jimmy Gose Earl Hall Jay Gose 

Jose Sanchez John Garber Charlie Neill Celeste Sexton John Garber Dillon Wines Charlie Neill 

Julielle Hamblen Rebekah Garber Mallory Sawyer Julielle Hamblen Rebekah Garber Celeste Sexton Julielle Hamblen 

Banner 

  

Jose Sanchez 

  

Kite Dillon Wines 

Incense Jay Gose 

CHAL/INTER 10:30 Susan Fuhr Jack Fishman Lauren Cordle Kathy Jones-Terry Sarai Wender Mark Joyce Sarai Wender 

2ND CHALICE 10:30 Cindi Husk Sarai Wender Cookie Larkin Carolyn Dean Jack Fishman Cindi Husk Lauren Cordle 

FLOWER CARRIERS Pat Pigmon Judy Upton Melissa Weaver N/A N/A Judy Anglin Judy Bartholomew 

GREETERS 10:30 Nancy Fishman David Gose Ruth Frederick Sheri Chiapetta Larry Knighten 
Shamron Stam-
baugh Jack Yates 

Louise Joyce Jim Gose Jose Sanchez Ruth Frederick David Gose Norma Hall Judy Yates 

HOSP 10:30 
White/Taylor Giles/Cordle ECW N/A N/A Stambaugh/Neill 

Justis/ Zabrosky/ 
Frederick 

LECTOR OT 10:30  Jack Fishman Elizabeth Cloyd Sarai Wender Bill Mitrik Cookie Larkin Kathy Jones-Terry Jason Dockery 

LECTOR NT 10:30  Ginger Goolsby Ethel Rhodes Sheila Carton Martie Anderson Cindi Husk Cindy Selby Mary Dockery 

LEV 10:30 Mark Joyce Raymond Lowry Sarai Wender N/A N/A Martie Anderson Mark Joyce 

PRESENT 10:30  
Jason & Mary 
Dockery 

Jack & Nancy Fish-
man 

Sarai & Udo 
Wender Chris & Amy Sharp 

Brooke White & 
Nancy Fishman 

Jose Sanchez & 
Dillon WInes 

Jason & Mary 
Dockery 

SOUND 10:30 Jack Yates David Briggs Tommy Justis Jack Yates Udo Wender Skeet Jernigan Tommy Justis 

USHERS 10:30  

Sarai Wender Jackson Hutchins Jim Gose Ginger Goolsby Jim Gose Sarai Wender Janis Dixon 

Udo Wender John Hutchins David Gose Judy Yates Louise Joyce Udo Wender Ronnie Bledsoe 

Kathy Jones-Terry David Briggs 
Shamron Stam-
baugh Judy Bartholomew Ronnie Bledsoe Jimmy Gose Deanna Bagley 

Judy Bartholomew Maudie Briggs Ginger Goolsby Janis Dixon Deanna Bagley Judy Bartholomew Louise Joyce 

VPR 10:30 Louise Joyce Ginger Goolsby Cindy Selby Lauren Cordle TBA Ginger Goolsby Brooke White 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM AA 

2 
10:00 AM Bible Study 
4:00 PM Purkey Music 
5:30 PM   TBA 
7:00 PM Parish Choir 

Rehearsal 

3 
12:00 PM ALANON 
4:00 PM Purkey Mu-

sic 
7:30 PM NARANON 

4 
6:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM AA 
8:00 PM ALANON 

5 
10:00 AM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM NA 

6 
8:00 AM HE I 

8:45AM  Parish Breakfast 
9:30 AM Adult & Youth SS 
10:30 AM HE Rite II 
8:00 PM NA 

7 
12:00 AM Citizen 

Tribune Luncheon 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
6:00 PM Cub Scout 

Troop 197 
7:00 PM Boy Scout 

Troop 197 

8 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
5:30 PM Finance 
6:00 PM Worship 

Committee 
8:00 PM AA 

9 

 
10:00 AM Bible Study 
4:00 PM Purkey Music 
5:30 PM Agape in Action 
6:00 PM Making Ginger-

bread Houses 
7:00 PM Parish Choir 

10 
12:00 PM ALANON 
4:00 PM Purkey Mu-

sic 
6:00 PM VESTRY 
7:30 PM NARANON 

11 

 
Gift Wrapping at 

Central Services 
6:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM AA 
8:00 PM ALANON 

12 
10:00 AM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM NA 

13 
8:00 AM HE I 
9:15 AM Adult & Youth SS 
9:15 AM Children's Choir 
9:30 AM Children's SS 
10:30 AM HE Rite II 
8:00 PM NA 

14 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
6:00 PM Cub Scout 

Troop 197 
7:00 PM Boy Scout 

Troop 197 

15 
12:00 PM ASES 

Board 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM AA 

16 

 
5:30 PM Holiday Family 

Covered Dish Dinner 
7:00 PM Parish Choir 

Rehearsal 

17 
12:00 PM ALANON 
4:00 PM Purkey Mu-

sic 
7:30 PM NARANON 

18 
6:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM AA 
8:00 PM ALANON 

19 
10:00 AM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM NA 

20 

 
8:00 AM HE I 
9:15 AM Adult & Youth SS 
9:15 AM Pageant Rehearsal 
10:30 AM Pageant & HE 

Rite II 
11:45 AM Hanging of the 

Greens 
11:45 AM Youth Bake Sale 
8:00 PM NA 

21 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
6:00 PM Cub Scout 

Troop 197 

22 
4:00 PM Purkey 

Music 
8:00 PM AA 

23 
Church Office 
Closed 

24 

 
5:00 PM Christmas 

Eve Eucharist 
10:30 PM Christmas 

Eve Festive Eucharist 

25 
8:00 PM AA 
8:00 PM ALANON 

26 
8:00 PM NA 

27 
8:00 AM HE I 
10:30 AM HE Rite II 
8:00 PM NA 

28 29 
8:00 PM AA 

30 
  

31 
12:00 PM ALANON 
7:30 PM NARANON 

  

Please join our church family and friends in all of our festivities during this most 

Holy Season! 

Parish Breakfast 

December 6 

8:45AM 
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All Saints' Episcopal Church 

601 W. Main Street 

Morristown, TN  37814 
Phone: 423.586.6201 

Fax: 423.585.5551 

Email: landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org 

 

“committed to love, worship, proclaim, learn and serve Our Lord” 

 
 

 Donations and Gifts for Poinsettias, Music and Greenery 

Your financial support is needed for special music 

and floral decorations for our Christmas Eve services.  

To contribute, please complete this form and,  

along with your check, place in the alms basin  

any Sunday through December 13;  

or bring your contribution to the church office.  

Your gifts are always gladly received; however, the  

 for printing your dedication in the program, 

    he deadline is December 13. 

 

Please make your check payable to All Saints’ Church. 

Name:______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Contribution is in (  ) honor, (  ) memory, (  ) thanksgiving 

____________________________________________________________________________


